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Welcome to the mid-term newsletter. 
 

Our term continues to be quite the environmental challenge with our school works. It must be said that the vast majority of 

the school community have been extremely resilient and understanding. The situation has had ‘extra spice’ with our very 

much needed rainfall having the added effect of slowing down some of the works being completed. Unfortunately the most 

affected areas is that of the basketball court upgrade and the long awaited tennis court upgrade. Student access to physical 

activity via curriculum and daily breaks has obviously been hampered. The confined area for students to be at both recess 

and lunch is quite different to the wonderful space we are accustomed. We will keep encouraging all to be understanding of 

the situation and most importantly respectful of each other. 
 

Coronavirus is obviously extremely topical and you would be hard pressed to access any media portal and it not be the 

headline. Our school prides itself in providing learning opportunities outside of the school, often to large centres or cities, 

where students have access to resources not provided in our rural setting. We are reviewing all of our practices and 

excursions, some on a daily basis. Of great concern is our involvement in large social events where numerous interactions 

heighten the risk of virus infection. Such events are our Royal Easter Show excursion, Beef Week and University Open Day 

visits. In fact University of New England just cancelled an open day recently. The advice the school is following is: 
 

Staff and students who are excluded from a school or workplace are those who departed from or transited through:  
 China within the last 14 days  
 Iran within the last 14 days commencing 1 March 2020  
 Republic of Korea (South Korea) commencing 5 March 2020  
 Italy commencing 11 March 2020 

OR 
 have been diagnosed with the COVID-19 
 have had close contact with a confirmed case of COVID-19 infection.  

 

As stated we are constantly reviewing information and reinforcing the washing of hands as one of the greatest precautions. 
 

Attendance is highly valued by the school, it is hard to educate if you are not in attendance! In light of the information 

presented above it is always advisable that where your child is sick they stay home. I do get a lot of questions around 

attendance. I have supplied information to parents regarding attendance in this newsletter. Of note is the recording of 

explanation for non-attendance. Students who are habitually late, miss the bus, or are at appointments that could / should be 

organised outside of school hours will be deemed ‘unjustified’. If families are looking to travel on holidays they are asked to 

complete an ‘Application for Extended Leave’. This form includes a certificate that can clarify any questions from any 

authorities ie: at airports. Hopefully the information will clarify any further questions, if not, please do not hesitate to contact 

the school. 

Paul Ivers 
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Dates to  
Remember 
 
19 March 
Open Boys Football 
 
20 March 
School Cross Country 
   
21 March 
Show Team Excursion  
 to Wingham Show 
 
24 March 
Year 7 Aquatics 
 
8 April 
Royal Easter Show Excursion 
 Agriculture Students 
 
9 April 
School Anzac Ceremony SRC and Marine Studies students participated in Clean Up Australia Day  

 

 
 

 
Newsletters are published  

in weeks 3, 6 and 9. 
 

Are available online at: 
www.winghamh.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 

Are emailed to: 
 all students @education emails  
 parents/carers with registered 
email accounts. 
 

To receive a copy via email:  
Contact the school and update your 

email address 
Or 

Hard copies are available from the 
front office and the library.   

Payments for excursions etc,  
can be made online at 

www.winghamh.schools.nsw.edu.au 

    From the Principal’s Desk 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwir6Y3FkaDdAhWMc3AKHTFWCAsQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fmelo.in-tandem.co%2Ffacebook-logo-for-business-card%2F&psig=AOvVaw2P__7EWGcTTTxDdv1NM4xB&ust=153610882965
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Wingham High’s new Year 7 year group nominated 10 candidates to join 

the Student Representative Council in 2020. The whole year group 

listened to the wise words from the candidates on Wednesday. Elections 

were held and the five new candidates are: Mikaela Berry, Tyrease 

Gordon Heterick, Jonah Harrell, Matilda Hurst, Emily Prior. We welcome 

the enthusiastic students to our team. 
 

The SRC event group are starting to organise the WHS Olympics to be 

held in Term 3, Week 2. For this, teams of 3-5 will compete in events 

and challenges including sports and challenge-based activities. More 

information should be coming out soon with details of the events. 

SRC News 

The SRC Wellbeing group have been working on an anti-
bullying week to coincide with the Bullying. No Way! 

National Day of Action on Friday 20th March.  

The 2020 captains from six high schools in the Manning were presented 

with plaques at the February 26 ordinary MidCoast Council meeting in 

Taree. 

MidCoast Council mayor David West presented the plaques to Wingham 

High School's Dimity Bartlett and Billy Callaghan as well as leaders from 

five other high schools in the Manning area. Mayor West said it was an 

honour to present the plaques to the school leaders. 

Leaders Plaques from MidCoast Council 
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Welcome back Mr Sedgwick  
Wingham High School has welcomed back Mr Brett Sedgwick this year in the position of Relieving Head 

Teacher of English. Mr Sedgwick has been relieving at Chatham High School for the last two years and 

was very keen to return to Wingham. 
 

Mr Sedgwick has said: 
 

"Mr Gary Dunbier, who was my first Head Teacher when I began my career at Wingham High School, is 

currently on long service leave before his retirement. When I heard about his position becoming vacant I 

jumped at the chance to return.  I felt that it was my duty to continue the stellar work and the high 

benchmark that Mr Dunbier has set at Wingham. He was a fantastic mentor and I hope to do him proud. I 

have been made to feel really welcome by staff and students in the first few weeks of my return and it 

feels great to be home. Bring on 2020." 

School Photos 
The day for school photos had come on Tuesday, 3 March and 

formal group photos were taken of our current Year 12, Student 

Representative Council and School Leaders.  
 

Year 12 had a photo in their uniform as well as their jerseys which 

they are very proud of and are a great reminder of their time at 

Wingham High. Principal Mr Paul Ivers was very proud to stand 

beside his students and leaders.  

Street Education for our Seniors 
This week Year 11 students each received a copy of the StreetSmart handbook.  The 

StreetSmart Handbook has been in circulation throughout Australian secondary schools since 

2002, guiding and assisting teenagers as they navigate their way into adulthood.  
 
Also, Year 11 are booked in to go to the RYDA (Rotary Youth Driver Awareness) 

Program, excursion in June. Then in September we are booked in to participate in the Street 

Smart Interactive Education program at Homebush. 

Gym for Sport  
Every Friday for sport a large group of students head to the Body, Strength, Health and Fitness Gym. They can use any of the 

equipment or do a fitness circuit. A weekly challenge has been introduced with the plank challenge being the first, won by Year 

7 student Bligh Bowbrick. Jake Andrews also in Year 7 won the second challenge doing the most push-ups. The next  

challenge will be crunches.  
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Clean Up Australia Youth Day 
Since Clean Up Australia Day began thirty years ago, almost 18 million Aussies have donated their time as part of Clean Up 

activities. This equates to more than 365,000 ute loads of rubbish being removed from our environment. On average, 

Australians use 130kg of plastic per person each year. Only 12% of that's recycled. More frightening still, up to 130,000 tonnes 

of plastic will find its way into our waterways and into the ocean. Once in the ocean, it endangers our marine wildlife. Studies 

have also shown that it has begun to enter the food chain and onto our plates. 
 
On Friday 28th February, several students from Wingham High’s SRC and the combined Years 9 and 10 Marine Studies 

classes collected several bags of waste from along the water’s edge of the Manning River where it runs into the ocean at 

Manning Point. They also walked along the high tide shoreline zone of the adjacent beach north of Old Bar. A number of glass 

bottles, aluminium cans, cigarette butts, two torn shoes, multiple plastic fragments and a number of degrading plastic bags 

were among the rubbish collected during the morning. 
 
We would like to thank Harrington Lion’s Club for their contribution to our survey. Having organised a Clean Up activity on 

Sunday the 1st March, they subsequently donated the waste their group collected from the waterfront at Harrington. The 

collection of this debris will be valuable to the Year 9 Marine Studies students in identifying, categorising and recording the 

items found. This will culminate in a class survey to document beach debris as part of our upcoming unit about oceans and the 

effects of pollution on the marine environment. The study of sources, impacts and solutions regarding marine debris is being 

spearheaded by the National Marine Science Centre at Coffs Harbour in collaboration with Tangaroa Blue Ocean Foundation 

who are dedicated to the removal and prevention of marine debris across Australia. 

Marine Studies Water Safety and First Aid Practical Activities 
During Weeks 5 and 6 this term, students from Year 9 Marine 

Studies took part in their mandatory water safety activities at the 

Wingham Memorial Pool. They participated in a number of 

competency outcomes as part of their required practical 

assessment for this semester. This included swimming laps, 

retrieving coins from a depth of two metres, conducting a number 

of rescues using floatation aids and simulating the conditions 

surrounding being stranded in water whilst wearing non-
swimming attire. Several students noted the difficulty they 

experienced trying to swim in - and then remove, while treading 

water - their heavy, waterlogged clothing.  
 
Students also completed basic CPR training using a 

dummy to practise their chest compressions. They also 

worked in groups to wrap bandages and learn to tie arm, 

elevation and collar-and-cuff slings.  
 
Students in Year 10 completed similar water safety re-
accreditation and first aid activities; in addition to this they 

also practised their basic snorkelling skills whilst at the 

pool. 
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Year 7 Welcome Breakfast 
Year 7 parents and carers were welcomed to the school on Wednesday 26 February for a BBQ breakfast. They 

were able to come and chat to teachers and ask any question they might have about their child’s first year in high 

school. It was a lovely way to help settle any nerves with a cuppa and a bacon and egg roll. Thanks to the parents 

and carers that attended as well as the staff that made this happen. 
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For almost 90 years, Stewart House has supported children from across NSW and ACT public 

schools who are going through tough times and are in need of a break. In more recent times, this has included 
many children from families who have been adversely affected by prolonged drought and economic hardship. 

Children attend Stewart House free of charge and we rely almost entirely on charitable donations to run our 12
-day program, designed to develop their physical, social and emotional wellbeing. 

School fundraising has always provided much needed revenue for us and there are many fun ways your school 
can get involved: 

Donation Drive 

The Stewart House Donation Drive has been running in NSW public schools for more than 40 years. 

Both students and staff are encouraged to enter the draw. For only $2.00 you could win a holiday prize worth 
$4,000. 

 Envelopes for entry in the competition are available at the Front Office or see Mrs Boyle. 
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Canteen Roster Term 1 

March 

CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 
All you need is a free Volunteers Working with Children's 

Check and one simple form for you to enjoy a free morning 
tea and lunch and a good laugh with our fabulous canteen 

team. However, most importantly you are helping our 
students receive nutritious, NSW Government approved 

meals. You won't have to serve or handle money. 
So come in and lend a hand as much or as little time as you 

like - and you don't have to have a child at this school to 

help! 
Please call Judy on 6553 5488. 

Gluten Free 

Options 

Now available 

by order 
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